
Hole





Black hole. Information. 
What happens? Look at 
you. Sitting. Thinking. 
Reading a novel. 

Where does it go? We are 
particles in a vortex. 
Around the axis? Does it 
exist?



The January sky is un-
kind to us. We keep look-
ing up. Skeptical. Is it 
methane ice? Is it nucle-
ar snow? My gloves are 
tight.



Black hole. Information. 
What happens? Look at 
you. Sitting. Thinking. 
Reading a novel. 



The January sky is 
unkind to us. We keep 
looking up. Skeptical. 
Is it methane ice? Is it 
nuclear snow? My gloves 
are tight.





Bernie, a cybernet-
ic novel. You ever read 
it? Fucking fantastic. 
I laughed. I cried. Ev-
ery human emotion under 
an artifical sun. The 
K-cars of the Future.

Zig is back in the me-
tropolis. You see him 
yet? Heard Zig was shark 
fishing eighty-eight 
miles off Montauk. The 
motherfucker eats Mako. 
Sips Pilsner.



Zoë & Zig engage in a 
fuck. Getting lost in the 
“potential infinity” 
of orgasm. The apart-
ment is 48 feet above the 
asphalt. People gather. 
Listen. Smile. 

Destablilized. What are 
you becoming? Human be-
ings are petri dishes of 
emotions. Earthquake. A 
truck rumbles across a 
bridge.





Amerika is a wave-func-
tion. Watch it collapse 
into being. A mighty 
breaker on a jagged 
coast. Sea captains, be-
ware. 

We are who we are, if 
such a thing is pos-
sible. Eating granola. 
Scimming the electron-
ic newspapers. Infinite 
scrolls.

Ur-text for human be-
ings is what?



Speaker speak the 
speech. 12,109 lines of 
hypertextamater. Are you 
losing knowledge? 

Memory. 

Interlink the ganglia. 
Eager to be whoever you 
are.



The machine-made beings 
conquered us all. 

We earlier species. A 
restlessness of the 
mind. 

Yes. 

It makes sense now… the 
nonsense. 

Operating on a divergent 
operating system. 

Isolated.



Bernie, a cybernet-
ic novel. You ever read 
it? Fucking fantastic. I 
laughed. I cried. 

Every motherfucker eats 
Mako. 

Sips Pilsner.



Empty space.



I couple with a woman. 
The fucks are remark-
able. We rub our naked-
ness against each other. 
The pleasure… the feed-
back… almost too much. 
More, please!

About 47 seconds remain-
ing…

We grunt. We coo.



I move over your body… 
you move over my body. We 
try all possible vari-
ations. There is some-
thing like angst in us.

 
Empty space.
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I move over your body… 
you move over my body. We 
try all possible vari-
ations. There is some-
thing like angst in us.
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Vertigo

cock is in the ass

I just realized some-
thing.
What?
Nothing.
I can do whatever I want.

More, please!

About 47 seconds remain-
ing…

We grunt. We coo.



 
Empty space.



Eating ice cream. Mak-
ing love. We had a pretty 
good time in Pittsburgh. 
Or was it Philadelphia? 
I forget. The lovemaking 
is what I remember. And 
the ice cream.

More, please!

About 47 seconds remain-
ing…

We grunt. We coo.



 
Empty space.



There are pieces of god 
here. Shattered perhaps. 
Put back together. De-
construct. Fragments. A 
welder is required. 

Argon.

Buttocks clenched tight. 
Semen is happening. 

Sperm.

You become afraid of 
yourself.

Perfect ass.



Empty space.



Erase each other’s memo-
ries.

Human bodies under/on 
top of each other… siz-
zling bacon.

Thanks. pal.
Thanks for the butt-
lift.

Unnecessary indul-
gence? Perhaps. Fuck it. 

Tug off panties/briefs.



You tighten my ass with 
your cock.

Cybernetic hard-ons. Me-
tallic cocks. Your ass is 
beautiful. Bring it clos-
er. Apart.

Time is a nightmare.

Wake up!


